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eCustoms Helpdesk Notification 

 
Number: Ref: 27/2024 

Subject: Mandatory use of NCTS-P5 for transit movements from 1 January 2025 

Who should read: All those involved in Transit Procedures and in the submission of Transit 

Declarations 

Related Notification: eCustoms Notification 26 of 2023 

eCustoms Notification 24 of 2024 

 

Issued by: eCustoms Helpdesk 

Queries to: email: ecustoms@revenue.ie 

Phone: 01 7383677  

 

Issue Date: 19 December 2024 

 

 

Revenue deployed NCTS-P5 for the processing of transit declarations on 26 February 2024. 

To facilitate trade in the move from NCTS-P4 to NCTS-P5 Revenue gave an extended migration window 

to trade up until 31 December 2024.   

From 1 January 2025 it will no longer be possible to lodge any new messages into NCTS-P4.  

All outbound transit movements being created, and inbound transits being arrived after midnight on 

31 December 2024 must be submitted into NCTS-P5. 

All inbound transit movements that you intend to arrive in NCTS-P4 must be fully completed (at the 

status goods released) in NCTS-P4 by midnight on 31 December 2024. Failure to do this will cause 

your declaration to get stuck and it won’t be possible to release the goods.   

Revenue strongly advises you to move across to NCTS-P5 immediately so that we can ensure 

availability of adequate and timely support should you encounter issues resulting in potential delays to 

the movement of your goods.   
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